
 
 
May 14, 2012 
 

Charles Tobin 
President 
AT-RISK International 
P.O. Box 270 
Catharpin, VA 20143 
 
Dear Mr. Tobin: 

 
During a meeting last week with Securities and Exchange Commission Chairman 

Mary Schapiro and other senior commission staff, Chairman Schapiro represented that 
AT-RISK International conducted a security threat evaluation regarding the Assistant 
Inspector General for Investigations, which led to him being excluded from the building 
and placed on administrative leave.  This information was then reported in the press 
shortly thereafter. 

 
In order to better understand the basis for the Commission’s action, please 

provide a copy of the threat assessment prepared for the SEC by AT-RISK, and all 
records relating to it.  Also, please answer the following questions: 

 
1. Did AT-RISK recommend to the Commission that the Assistant Inspector 

General for Investigations be placed on administrative leave and excluded 
from the building? 
 

2. If so, on what basis did AT-RISK recommend that he be excluded from the 
building? 

 
Thank you for your cooperation and attention in this matter.  I would appreciate 

a response by May 16, 2012.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
Chris Lucas for the Committee on the Judiciary at (202) 224-5225. 
 

                                                             Sincerely, 
 

       

      Charles E. Grassley 

      Ranking Member 

      Committee on the Judiciary 


